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FIRST SEMESTER ACTIVITIES 

October, 1957 

Mark Your Calendars - - We' II See You There! HOMECOMING - OCTOBER 19th and 20th 

Saturday -

Sunday -

Parade - Saturday Morning 
Sorority Coffee Hours 
Luncheons 
Football Game with River Falls - 1:30 P.M. 
Open House - 3 to 5 P. M. - Delzell Hall - Alumni Association Sponsors 
Sorority and Fraternity Dinners - 6:00 P. M. 

Church Services, Special recognition of alumni 
Nelson Hall Open House 
Homecoming Band Concert - 2:30 P. M. 

W. E. A. CONVENTION, Milwaukee, Wisconsin 

Central State Alumni Open House -

Hotel Schroeder, Club Rooms: Thursday, November 7, 1957, 3:00-5:00 P. M. 

Luncheon at new Y. M.C. A. Building -

Thursday noon, November 7, at 12: 15 P. M. for all Central State people who have 
made reservations. 

CONVENTION NEWS - W. E. A. 
Be sure of a place to eat. Join us! No program. just mee.t friends. Thursday, November 7, 1957. 
CSC Luncheon - 12:15 P. M. -- Y. M. C. A. Bldg., New Central Branch, 915 W. Wisconsin Avenue 
For reservations write to Vivian Kellogg, Central State College, Stevens Point. 

Luncheon Reservation 
Vivian Kellogg 
Wisconsin State College 
Stevens Point, Wisconsin 

Cut along this line. 

Here is $ _______ for my luncheon reservation on Thursday noon, November 7, at 12:15 P.M. at the 
Y. M. C. A. (Make check - Luncheon, $1.65 - payable to CSC Alumni Association) 

Name:----------------------------------------------­

Street: -----------------------------------------------­

City: ------------------------------------------------

Thursday - November 7, 1957, 3 P. M. - 5 P. M. --- Annual Open House at Hotel Schroeder for all CSC grads. 
Meet your friends and faculty rrembers. 
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GREETINGS TO ALUMNI! 

On behalf of our college I am happy to be able to ex­
tend greetings to all of you at the beginning of another year 
for you and for us. 

We opened with an enrollment of about the same as 
we had the first semester last year, about 1,380. A number 
of new faculty members have been added to the staff so 
we are somewhat better able to carry the teaching load. 
These faculty changes and additions are likely mentioned 
elsewhere in this newsletter. We have also been able to 
remodel the old main building so as to make available three 
more good classrooms, which has been helpful in sched­
uling classes. 

Our new men's dormitory is moving along rapidly and 
will be ready for September 1958. Our student union build­
ing plans are about ready for bidding. We should be started 
on it by next spring or late in the winter. We are also start­
ing our plans for our new physical education building. Con­
struction should b~ on the way on that in the summer of '58. 

We hope to see you at some of the events planned for 
alumni during the year, Homecoming in October, the lunch­
eon and the reception in connection with the W. E. A. meet­
ing in Milwaukee in November, or we may have an area 
meeting near you sometime during the year. We also hope 
that all is going well with you in your work and that you 
are happily located. 

Our best wishes to you for 1957-58. 

WM. C. HANSEN 
President 

- - - ATTEND HOMECOMING - - - OCTOBER 19 - - -

ALUMNI GREETINGS! 

It is a privilege and a pleasure to greet the alumni 
of Central Wisconsin State College. It is my hope that all 
of you are well started on a new year that will bring health, 
happiness and the satisfaction arising from fruitful efforts 
applied to the present task. 

Among all of the activHies coming during this busy 
but beautiful time of the year, it will be most rewarding and 
refreshing for you to plan on attending the Homecoming at 
Stevens Point on October 19, and the Open House at the 
Schroeder Hotel, which will be held at the time of the An­
nual Teachers' Meeting at Milwaukee. 

The work of the alumni has been most commendable 
in the past. By working cooperatively together and with the 
college faculty, I am sure the future will see the same fine 
relationships and the ultimate benefits and satisfactions 
arising from our utmost wholesome and sincere efforts de­
dicated to providing better educational opportunities to 
our young people 

MATT KNED'LE 
President 
CSC Alumni Association 

WORK STARTS ON COLLEGE'S NEW DORM 

Another major milestone in Central State College's 
expansion program was reached on July 8th when ground 
was broken for a new men's dormitory. 

Site preparation began for the building, which is being 
erected in the 100 block of S. Fremont Street on part of the 
Garfaeld School property near the campus cafeteria. 

The four-story dorm 'l"ill cost about $435,000 and will 
house 206 men. The building is scheduled to be completed 
by September 1958, and at that time Delzell Hall, present 
men's dorm, will be turned over to women students. Del­
zell and Nelson Halls together will house 275 women. 

In a statement prepared for the ground-breaking, Pres7 
ident Hansen said, "As recently as 10 years ago, I would 
have stated that our college had adequate student housing 
on the campus. However, within that time we have con­
structed Delzell Hall and added a third floor to it so that 
it now houses 132 men, and we have increased the fac:ilities 
at Nelson Hall for women by double-decking some of the 
larger rooms so as to accommodate three occupant::: instead 
of two. The capacity of that dormitory is now 145 instead of 
about 115 as it was formerly. 

"In spite of this, we have had continued increase in 
dermnd for student housing. I anticipate that we will have 
no difficulty in keeping all three dormitories filled during 
the regular sessions." . 

"This new building is being constructed without the 
use of any funds supplied by the taxpayers of the state. 
The money is being borrowed and the project is self-liqui­
dating. The revenues from housing will eventually retire 
the indebtedness." 
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The new dorm, said Hansen, "is of somewhat different 
construction than Delzell Hall and the total cost per room 
will be somewhat below the total cost per occupant in Del­
zell Hall." 

All dormitories now being built at the state colleges 
are financed with funds borrowed by the state Building 
Corporation. 

"Even Nelson Hall," said Hansen, "which was con­
structed with state funds almost 40 years ago, is contribut­
ing out of its revenues to help liquidate the cost of the new 
student housing which has been acquired during the past 
seven or eight years." 

DEAN HAFERBECKER SAYS 

Our enrollment for 1957-58 fell short of expectations. 
As of September 24, we had 1,386 students which was the 
same as in September, 1956. Freshman enrollment was a­
bout as predicted (522), but fewer upper classmen returned 
than were expected. Since the faculty was increased by six 
new positions, somewhat smaller class2s will be possible 
and more help can be given to individual students. 

Freshmen legislative scholarships were awarded to 
110 new students. All of these students were in the upper 
half of their high school class, most of them in the top 20 
per cent. We appreciate the cooperation of the alumni in re­
commending the Central State to good prospective students. 

Our evening extension and Saturday morning program 
of classes is bigger than ever. About 518 students enrolled 
in such courses, an increase over last year of about 35. 
Classes are being offered in Adams, Antigo, Marshfield, 
Medford, Portage, Rhinelander, Shawano, Waupaca, Wausau, 
Wautoma and Wisconsin Rapids. Eight classes are being 
offered on Saturday mornings at the college. 

The legislature and the Board of Regents increased 
fees at the state colleges from the former $70 to $86 per 
semester. Summer school fees will be $53 in 1958. There 
were also increases in room and board costs at the dormi­
tories. The cost of a college education, like everything 
else, seems to be going up. 

We again have a considerable number of foreign stu­
dents in attendance. For the first time we have students 
from Hong Kong, Eddie Tao and Irene Chen. We also have 
two new students from Korea, Sae Jin Hwang and Won Choi. 
Our new German exchange student is Ursula Blanke. One of 
our students, Mary Braatz, is studying in Germany this year 
under a fellowship from the German government. Jamshid 
Soulati or Iran, who had been attending River Falls State 
College, enrolled here this year. Foreign students enrolling 
again were Syng Ai Lee, Young Soon Lee, Yong Joo Kim, 
Chyun Sung Chwae, and Hack Woo of Korea and Siwarn Po­
chanayon of Thailand. 

I have now completed my first year on the Central 
State faculty. I have been pleased by the cooperative spirit 
of faculty and students and by the good reputation which 
Central State enjoys in Stevens Point & Central Wisconsin. 
The college is continuing to improve its faculty, curriculum, 

and facilities in preparation for the rising enrollments which 
are sure to come. 

I hope to see many of the alumni at our homecoming 
and at the Milwaukee Convention. 

PLACEMENT AND PROMOTION OPPORTUNITIES 
R. E. Gotham - Director of Placement 

As the new school year begins with its many chall­
enges and responsibilities, there is little time to consider 
new opportunities for next year. However, it is this time of 
the year which your Placement Office devotes to the ser­
vices of our capable alumni in bringing placement folders 
up-to-date and renewing the file with an adequate supply of 
credentials. Preparing the credentials for our seniors in 
education, as well as for our Letters and Science graduates, 
is scheduled from February to April. 

If you have not arranged recently to renew your cre­
dentials with appraisals of your recent teaching and other 
professional activities, and included graduate preparation, 
we urge you to do so now. A request to this office for the 
necessary forms to provide this information will be sent 
you promptly. There is no cost for this service to our alumni. 
May we urge that you remind other CSC alums of this ser­
vice and the importance of them making use of it. 

We are pleased to extend this and other services to 
our loyal alumni who have been so helpful to us in the en­
couragement of capable high school graduates in attending 
CSC. The record of many in this effort is moft commend­
able. Your college is maintaining a splendid reputation for 
its strengthened program and wide expansion of offerings 
to serve the needs and interests of the many who are attend­
ing CSC. We are sure that you share our pride and satis­
faction in these achievements. 

DEANS PFIFFNER AND EAGON SAY 

A new class is under way at CSC. Our freshman class 
is large and from all indications seems to be overflowing 
with potential leadership. Homecoming plans are being made 
and upper classmen are already involved in various pre­
Homecoming activities. The plans for the weekend of Octo­
ber 19 and 20 sound exciting. Better mark this date on your 
calendars! 

With the addition of new faculty members and equip­
ment, CSC is looking forward to an interesting year in many 
fields of endeavor. Much interest has been shown in the 
archaeological research Dr. Dixon and Bradley Blake are 
developing; in the tryouts for the first semester 3-Act Play, 
Sabrina Fair; the construction of our new men's dormitory 
and the possibilities of our new Field House and Student 
Union. 

Your continued interest and support of campus acti­
vities is always appreciated. We hope to see you at Home­
coming. 

"The Deans" 
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DUAINE COUNSELL 

SPORTS 

Head Coach Duaine 
Counsell makes his debut 
as direc tor of the Central 
State College grid squad 
this fa ll. He is an alum of 
this col lege a nd will be an 
instructor in physical ed­
ucation also. Mr. Counsell 
has .completed graduate work 
for a Mas te r' s Degree a t the 
U. of Wi s . and has taught in 
high schools for a number 
of years. His most recent 
position was at West Allis, 
Wis . Mr. Quandt & Mr. Brod­
hagen will assist Mr. Coun­
sell in footbal l. Mr. and Mrs. 
Counsell have two children. 

1957 CENTRAL STATE FOOTBALL ROSTER 
Coaches : Duaine Counsel! (Head Coach), Hale Quandt 

(Athletic Director , Backfield Coach), Gene Brodhagen (Line 
Coach) . 

Linemen 
Pos. Age Hgt. Wt. Yr. Home Town 

Kamke, Phil G 22 5-11 195 3 Merrill 
Kobishop, Clarence E 21 6-1 200 2 Stevens Pt. 
Kestly, Fritz ............ E 21 6-2 180 3 Antigo 
Schallert, Dale ......... C 18 5-11 185 2 Racine 
Roman, George ...... G 23 5-11 205 4 Stevens Pt . 
Clausen, Cal ............. T 19 6-2 244 2 Wis. Rapids 
Luedtke, Jim .. .......... T 24 6-2 237 3 Wis. Rapids 
Shuda, Al ·················· T 22 6-1 222 3 Stevens Pt. 
Lacina, Clarence ..... T 19 6-3 210 2 Phillips 
Michalik, Jim ·········· G 19 6-0 242 2 Mosinee 
Dorn, Norm ............. G 19 5-10 170 2 Antigo 
Klestinski, Ron •....... C 19 6-0 190 1 Stevens Pt . 
Roman, Dave ............ G 19 5-9 200 1 Stevens Pt. 
Cole, Phil ·······-·---·-- -··--E 21 6-0 190 2 P. du Sac 
Schwerdtfeger, Owen E 18 6-0 195 1 Sun Prairie 
Wozniak, Stan ........ T 21 6-0 195 2 Goodman 
Kawlesk!, Dave ...... G 22 6-0 200 1 Stevens Pt . 
Handel, Harry ········ t: 18 5-9 185 1 Wautoma 
Graeble, Dick ·· ······•· G 18 5-8 150 1 New London 
Botwinski, Chet ...... T 18 6-0 185 1 Mosinee 
Meyers, Dick ·······-···· E 19 5-10 165 1 Evansville 
Mendyke, Bob ......... E 23 5.9 160 1 Stevens Pt. 
Mielke, Brian ............ E 18 6-1 180 1 Green Bay 
Miller, Gene ............ G 18 5.9 185 1 Wis. Rapids 
Faehling, Jim .......... G 20 5-9 180 1 Pt. Edwards 
Muehl, Ken ---· ·······-·-·· C 18 5-11 190 1 Pewaukee 
Elliott, Curtis .......... C 18 5-10 200 1 Adams 
Iwanski, Walt .......... T 18 5.9 175 1 Pt. Edwards 
Henn, Don ................ C 19 5.9 155 1 Seymour 
Bach, Bob ................ E 29 6-0 180 3 Mil1ocqua 
Peabody, Ray ........... G 24 5-11 185 1 Stevens Pt . 

Backfield 
Charlesworth, Jack QB 21 5-11 175 4 New London 
Schmidtke, Dennis QB 18 5-10 165 1 Woodruff 
Ryskoski, Don ---······· QB 21 5-11 195 1 Stevens Pt. 
Burmeister, Bill ...... QB 18 6-0 185 1 Reedsburg 
Koehn, Tony ............ HB 22 5.9 158 2 Neenah 
Schotz, Herb ----·-·-···- HB 22 5-11 168 3 Merrill 
Hoenisch, Ron ···-·--• HB 24 6-0 170 3 Wausau 
Rogers, Bob ·---··--······ HB 20 5-10 170 3 Pt. Edwards 
Scharp, Eldon ·····-····HB 20 5-10 180 1 R'lander 
Dorn, Gary ··--·--···--··-·· HB 18 5-10 160 1 Antigo 
Yetter, Jerry ............. HB 22 5-8 170 1 Stevens Pt. 

Yetter, Hank ............. HB 24 5-8 175 2 Stevens Pt. 
De Bruin, Bob ....... HB 18 5-8 165 1 Kaukauna 
McClone, Gene ........ HB 18 5-8 145 1 N ew London 
Janz. Jim -- -- ----··---· ···· HB 17 5.9 155 1 Mosinee 
Warfield, Bob ·---·- ·-·-- -· HB 18 5-6 145 1 Chicago 
Hein. Ron ··- ···· · ··· · ··· · · FB 18 5-lO 185 2 Algoma 
WislinskL Ron ........ FB 24 5-10 175 4 Wautoma 
Tremel, Jim .............. FB 21 5-11 187 3 Wausau 
Roman, Fran ............. FB 21 5-8 180 3 Stevens Pt. 

SCHEDULE OF FOOTBALL GAMES 

Date 

Sept. 14 
Sept. 21 
Sept. 27 
Oct. 5 
Oct. 11 
Oct. 19 
Oct. 26 
Nov . 2 

School 

Hamline 
Platteville State at P latteville 
Whitewater Stat e 
Oshkosh Sta te a t Oshkosh 
U. of Wisconsin - Milwaukee 
River Falls State (Homecoming) 
Beloit College at Beloit 
Eau Claire State at Eau Cloire 

WHAT IS HAPPENING AT CSC? 

Time 

8:00 
2:00 
8:00 
2:00 
8:00 
1:30 
2:00 
2:00 

Construc tion is un likely to begin this fall on Central 
State College ' s new Student Union, CSC President William 
C . Hansen said . Bids were originally scheduled to be opened 
late this summer, but now it appears that construction won't 
s tart until spring . 

The Student Uni9n , about 100 x 120 ft. in dimensions , 
will be built between the college library and Delzell Hall. 
It will be two stories high, plus a basement which will be 
partly above ground . 

The building will be financed with federal housing 
funds and will be paid out of s tudent fees -- currently $9.00 
a semester. 

When the new building is erected , CSC 's old Rural 
Demonstration School will have to be removed . T he school 
is n't being used at a ll this year , and las t year was used 
only for a short time as a dormitory while the third floor of 
Delzell Hall was being furnished. 

There were two rural demonstration units at the college 
last year, both housed in the Campus School, and this year 
there is only one. Next year , said Hansen, there will be 
none a t a ll. Eventua lly, Mr. Hansen says, the two-year rural 
teacher . training program a t the college will probably be 
elimina ted. The Board of Regents has not authorized the 
ending of the program, but it is "eliminating itself", said 
the pres ident, with only seven fresh men enrolled in the 
course this year. 

The rapid decline in the number of small rural schools, 
plus the fact that most of the two-year graduates don't teach 
in country schools, i s responsible for the college's desire 
to end this program , Hansen said. 
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CSC is gradually stiffening the requirements for the 
two-year course . Students who are now sophomores must 
complete an extra summer school session before the college 
will recommend them for teaching positions, Freshmen will 
have to finish two summer school courses . 

Mr. Hansen has pointed out that two and three-year 
rural graduates II can't teach indefinitely". A two-year grad­
uate must complete a third year of school within seven yrs. 
A three-year graduate mus t add a year of school within an­
other seven years. 

NEW MEMBERS ADDED TO CSC FACULTY 

Nearly 20 new faces are on the faculty of Central State 
College for the 1957-1958 school year. 

In the Geography Department, Raymond Specht is re­
turning to resume his position after a year's leave of ab­
sence for graduate work at Northwestern University, Evans­
ton, Ill. Mr. and Mrs . Specht will again serve as resident 
directors at Delzell Hall as they did before they left here. 

Social Science 

In the Social Science Department, Dr. Richard Taylor, 
who had a leave of absence fo r the past year as a visiting 
professor at Northwestern University, will not return. His 
position will be filled by Garland Fothergill who taught in 
Taylor's place last year. Fothergill is in the process of com­
pleting his Ph. D. degree in politica l science at the Uni ver­
sity of Minnesota. 

Dr. Jack Cross of the Social Science Dept. resigned 
at the end of the summer session to accept a position at 
Wes t Texas State College and Dr. Guy Gibson has been 
secured to replace him. Dr. Gibson completed his bachelor 
of arts degree at the U. of Wis . and his master of arts and 
Ph. D. degree at the U. of Illinois in the field of history. 

One new member is being added to the Social Science 
Dept., Dr. Gladys Ishida of Chicago, whose background in 
pol itical science and sociology. Miss Ishida completed her 
junior college work at Modesto, Calif., her bachelor of sci­
ence and bachelor of arts degree at the U. of Chicago, and 
her Ph. D. degree at the University of Michigan. 

Music Department 

In the Music Dept. there are a number of changes. 
Robert Moore, who completed his master's degree in music 
at Northwestern University and who came here last year to 
finish out the year in voice work, is returning in that posi­
tion for the current year. 

Joseph Henry, who has taught the instrumental program 
during the past two years, has resigned to study music, and 
his place will be taken by Paul Wallace. Wallace has been 
teaching music at the University of Kansas , during the past 
two years and doing graduate work toward his Ph.D. in that 
field. He earned both his bachelor of music education and 
master of music education a t the University of Michigan. 

Biology 

Three of the seven members of the biology fac ulty wil l 
be new in September. Dr. A. S. Lyness, who retired at the 
end of June after 23 years on the s taff, will be replaced by 
George Becker, whose mos t recent teaching experience has 
been at West High School, Madison. He has earned three de­
grees at the U. of Wis. and is .completing his work for his 
Ph . D. with a major in zoology, which will be his principal 
responsibility on this s taff. 

Dr. Howard Weinstein, who served in the Biology Dept. 
the second semester las t year resigned a t the end of the 
year. His position will be taken by Dr. Robert S. Whi tmire 
of Ann Arbor, Michigan . Dr. Whitmire earned his bachelor of 
arts degree at the University of Kansas City and the Master 
of Science at the University of Arkansas. His subsequent 
graduate work was done a t the U. of Oklahoma at Norman, at 
Stanford University, and a t the U. of Michigan from which 
he received his Ph. D. degree this year. 

A new member of the Biology Department will be Rob­
ert F. Wilde of Milwaukee . Wilde has earned his bachelor of 
arts degree at the U. of Wis ., his master of science degree 
at Marquette University in Milwaukee , and has completed a 
year and a half of further graduate work at the University 
of Edinburgh, Scotland . 

Chemistry 

In the Chemistry Department , Rodney Sung of Milton, 
has been obtained to replace James Hicks who res igned d ur­
the summer to accept a teaching pos ition in a junior college 
in Cali forn ia , Sung has his bachelor of science and master 
of science degrees from the Univers ity of Wiscons in in the 
field of chemis try and subsequently did graduate work and 
teaching in the University of Arkansas. 

A fourth person is a lso being added to the Chemistry 
Dept. because of the increased load in this work. Doyne 
Parmelee completed most of his college work at this college 
but got his bachelor's degree a t the University of Wisconsin 
in the field of chemistry and has done one year of graduate 
work in that institution. 

Paul Yambert, who came here last May to take over 
the work of the la te Dr. Walter Sylves te r, will continue in 
in that pos ition for the coming year. Yambert' s graduate 
work has been completed a t the University of Michigan and 
he is currently working toward his Ph .D . in that institution. 

An additional staff member is .also being added to the 
Conservation Department. Val Solyom of Elgin, Ill., is com­
ing here to fill that spot. Solyom earned his bachelor of 
science and master of science at Northwestern University 
and has done his graduate work in forestry and conservation 
a t the University of Mich igan. 

Other new members 

In the Mathematics Department, Mrs. Alice Daniel re­
s igned because she and her family have moved to Iowa. Her 
place will be taken by Miss Edith Treuenfels who recently 
received her Ph. D. degree a t the U. of Wisconsin in the 
field of education. Much of her graduate work, however, has 
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been in mathematics, which will be her teaching assign­
ment here. 

In the Physical Education and Athletic Department, 
Duane Counsell, a grnduate of CSC, is returning to serve as 
head football coach and instructor in physical education. 
Counsell has completed graduate work for a master 's degree 
at the University of Wisconsin. He is replacing John Roberts 
whose place as football coach was not filled when he left 
here last January. 

Miss Elvira Thomson, who has been connected with 
the St. Olaf College at Northfield, Minnesota, for a number 
of years, will replace Miss Ethel Hill in the home manage­
ment work and in the home management cottage . Miss Thom­
son completed her graduate work in the U. of Minnesota. 

Miss Hill will take over the clothing work formerly 
taught by Miss Emily Wilson in the Home Economics Dept. 
Miss Wilson's assignment will be in the English Department 
where she has previously taught part time. In that work she 
will replace Mrs. Helen Elizabeth Jones, who was here last 
year and left to return to graduate work. 

Dr. Alf Harrer 's place in the Psychology-Philosophy 
Department is being filled by Miss E. Viola Bloom of Cleve­
land, Ohio. Miss Bloom earned her Bachelor of Arts degree 
m the University of Akron and has done all of her graduate 
work for her Ph. D. at Western Reserve U. at Cleveland. 

A new staff member is being added tothe Psychology­
Philosophy Department in the person of Joseph Schuler. His 
assignment will be philosophy. Schuler is a graduate of 
Texas Christian University, Fort Worth, and has done his 
graduate work at the University of Wisconsin, having com­
pleted most of his course work for his Ph. D, degree with a 
major in philosophy and a minor in psychology. 

A number of changes are being made in the Campus 
Laboratory School staff. Miss Gladys Van Arsdale left re­
cently to accept an assignment in education work in Para­
guay . Her position will be filled by Miss Hildegard Kuse of 
Medford. Miss Kuse completed her undergraduate work at 
CSC and did her graduate work for her master's degree at 
the University of Iowa. Her most recent teaching position 
has been at the Whitewater State College in work similar to 
the assignment she will have here -- supervisor of student 
teaching in the Primary Division. 

For a number of years the Campus Laboratory School 
has carried on student teaching activities in two rural school 
units. One of these units has been closed. Mrs. Virginia 
Punke, who had charge of this unit, left the staff at the end 
of the last college year. 

Two half time teachers have been assigned to carry on 
the work that Burdette Eagon did in the Laboratory School 
prior to his transfer to the office of dean of men . 

Mrs. Lila Hibbs and Mrs. Marjorie Pfiffner have ac­
cepted this assignment for the year_ Dr. Eagon will continue 
to serve in the capacity of dean of men and will have some 
teaching assignments on the college staff in the field of 
education. 

DOUDNA TO BE INAUGURATED AT 
EASTERN ILLINOIS STATE UNIVERSITY 

Invitations have been re­
ceived by many of the friends 
of the Dr . Quincy Doudna family 
inviting them to attend the in­
auguration of Dr . Doudna as 
the university's president. Dr. 
Doudna, former dean of admin­
istration at CSC, resigned his 
position which became effective 
a year ago this October, when 
he took over his duties on the 
Illinois campus. 

Dr. Quincy Doudna 

OTHER NEWS 

Ray Bartkowiak is the commander of the Stevens Point 
American Legionnaires. 

Walter R. Bruce is the Superintendent of Schools in 
Merrill, Wis. 

Miss Mary Braatz, daughter of Mrs. Glen Braatz, 205 N. 
Minnesota A venue, left for the east from where she will sail 
for a year's study in Europe. Miss Braatz received a schol­
arship from the German Academic Exchange Service for 
study during the next school term at the Albert-Ludwigs 
University in Freiburg, Germany. Before leaving Miss Braatz 
was entertained at a "Christmas in July" party at the Leon­
ard Chartier home. She was guest of honor at a get-together 
of members of the German class at CSC at the home of Mr. 
and Mrs. Peter Kroner. 

Glendy Chapin is scheduled to return to her home in 
Madison on a troop transport from Japan where sh~ has 
spent two years as an American in the Camp Zama U. S. 
Army Hospital. She has been a Red Cross worker for 11 yrs. 

Miss Lucy Doyle is the principal and fifth grade tea­
cher at the Jefferson School. She succeeds Mrs. Dorothy 
Phelps who resigned. 

Miss Jeannette Fierek has assumed a new position as 
civilian education advisor at March Air Force Base near 
Santa Ana, California 

Harold Hilmer, who was graduated from the U. of Wis_ 
this spring has accepted a position with the Boeing Air­
craft Co. of Seattle where he will work with the Pilotless 
Aircraft Division of the Missile Flight Plans group . 

Alfred A. Lewandowski is now Clerk of Courts in Por­
tage County. He was named by Circuit Judge James H. Levi 
to complete the unexpired term of Mrs. Ethel Anderson who 
died June 10. 
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Milton Madsen has been transferred from the Racine 
office of the Wisconsin State Employment Service to the 
Stevens Point office in the City Hall. The family is living 
at 511 N. Second Street. 

Doctor's degrees were conferred on two local men by 
Marquette University this past spring. Gary A. Quinn re­
ceived his Doctor of Medicine degree and Donald J. Mayek 
received a Doctor of Dental Surgery degree. 

Ronald Piekarski is now Portage County's new Super­
intendent of Schools. Miss Rowena Allen is the supervising 
teacher for. the county. 

Clifford D. Worden was awarded a National Science 
Foundation grant. He was given the opportunity to attend a 
summer institute at Michigan State University, East Lan­
sing, Michigan. 

Richard T. Reinholdt has joined the law firm of Pei­
ckert, Anderson, and Fisher as an associate at Stevens 
Point. His father had been a partner in the firm. 

Miss Virginia Hull, who is health educator in the Fond 
du Lac Public Schools, was chosen to lead discussions at 
the Co-ordinated Conferences on Guidance, Personnel Ser­
vices, and Health Education. 

Jerry La Fleur has accepted a position as supervising 
principal of the Westboro High School. 

James F. Lewis, Cedar Rapids, Iowa received a doc­
tor of philosophy degree in educational psychology at the 
University of Iowa, Iowa City. He plans to continue his work 
in the educational field in Cedar Rapids. 

Lawrence S. Eagleburger has left for Tegucigalpa, 
Honduras where he will be economic officer at the U. S. Em­
bassy. Mrs. Eagleburger is the former Muriel Held. They 
have a young son. 

Frank De Guire won the Club Championship at the 
Stevens Point Country Club. 

Albert Braun has accepted a position with the Air 
Force teaching dependents at Goose Bay, Labrador. He will 
teach the social studies to 60 students in grades 7 - 12. 

Tom Curry, former Central State College football and 
basketball star is the new head grid coach at P. J. Jacobs 
High School at Stevens Point. 

Dr. George Decrrborn Spindler and his wife, Mrs. Lou­
ise Spindler, with their daughter Sue visited Dr. Spindler's 
mother, Mrs. Frank Spindler. The Spindlers are engaged in 
extended research in the various Indian . reservaUons of the 
west and northwest in the interests of the Department of 
Anthropology at Stanford. 

CSC ENROLLMENT STOPS AT 1,377 

When registration ended at Central State College, the 
school had a net enrollment of 1,377 students -- exactly 
the same as the net in the fall of 1956. 

Although the enrollment total practically stood · still 
in the last year, it has almost doubled since 1951, when the 

student population was only 699. 

The registration had been higher in the immediate 
postwar years, reaching 886 in 1947, but it dipped after the 
influx of veterans slackened, only to begin rising sharpiy 
c1gain in 1952. 
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ENGAGEMENTS 

Nancy Heffernan to Dave Smidle 
Nancy Malchow to James Dottke 
Judith Clayton to Richard Cable 
Dolores Ballweg to Cliff Haas 
Beverly Braun to Charles Wruck 
Dorothy Ann Gilbertson to James A. Mott 
Joyce Pinkerton to Dale L. Johnson 
Katherine Marros to Sgt. 1/C Charles Dietz 
Ruth Stoerbel to Greg Kulas 
Marilyn Piehl to George Kern 
Sylvia Hanson to Otto Berger 
Jeanne Stephenson to Cliff Wood 
Helen Lewis to Mike Magulski 
Jackie Cousineau to John Shaffer 
Barbara Conlon to Bill Starr 

MARRIAGES 

Lois Constance Knaak and Fred Schadewald 
Sylvia Abrahamson and Richard T: Reinholdt 
Patricia MLemancik and Ervin Redding 
Marilyn Heuer arid Thomas Sanford 
Betty Graebel and Larry Dean 
Janet Bergelin and Bernard Mathews 
Ruth Saris and Robert Smiley 
Margaret Kiefer and John Jones 
Donna Trickey and Louis Jacoboski 
Betty Jean Gilbertson and Marshall Cornell 
Julia Ann Zellmer and Robert W. Andrews 
Neita Nelson and Lowell Halverson 
Luella Murdock and James Weslowski 
Patricia Sroda and Bob Hanes 
Ruth \Zolbrecht and Phil Spade 
Judy Haferbecker and John Miller 
Nancy Gehrke and Rex Davis 
Ardelle Sobczak and Thomas Tate 
Mary Schadewald and Ralph Kline 
Ilse Hirzy and Duane Devine 
Arlene Altenberg and Glenn Hickey 
Doris Luther and Harlan Ware 
Sandra Lutz and Gerald Hammon 
Jacqueline Viertel and Herman J. Vetter 
Jeanne Roeske and Robert Hendricks 
Dorothy Gerner and Francis Schott 
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Janis Schellin and Floyd Skenis 
Evon Beckwith and Dan Kirnerer 
Rosemary Weigel and Patrick Mclnnis 
Jean Hohenstein and Bob Neufeld 
Deidre Manney and Dan Mueller 
Joan Goehring and Eugene Reynolds 
Rita Lepinski and Pat Crooks 
Grace Anderson and Ed Ferber, Jr. 

Bea Washatka and Lee Wade 
Dorothy Popeck and Russ Olson 
Ceil Borlee and Derl Howe 
Mary Ann Hurban and Robert Bostad 
Bette Rustad and Tom Jordan 
Kathleen Guell and Ken Salzewadel 
Janet Bird and Russ Hutter 

BIRTHS 

A son to Mr. and Mrs. John Seivwright (Grace Hoffman) 
A son, Jon Maynard, to Rev. and Mrs. Arthur North 

( Kay Pierce) 
A son, Nicholas David, to Mr. and Mrs. Dave Hurlbut 

(Joann Breitzman) 
A son to Mr. and Mrs. George Curtis (Judy Olson) 
Twin sons to Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Bentley 

(Elaine Nelson) 
A da LKJhter to Mr. and Mrs. Jerry La Fleur 
A daughter to Mr. and Mrs. Clarence Stanislawski 
A son to Mr. and Mrs. Harold Zuege 
A son to Mr. and Mrs. Theodore Shelbrack 
A son to Mr. and Mrs. Fleig (Marlene Grubba) 
A daughter to Mr. and Mrs. Darrell Holman (Nancy 

Peterson) 
A daughter to Mr. and Mrs. Garland Fothergill 
A daughter to Dr. and Mrs. Burdette Eagon 
A son to Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Hansen (Mary Louise 

Bloczynski) 
A son to Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Jersey (Helen Bovee) 
A daughter to Mr. and Mrs. Ron Hoenish 
A son to Mr. and Mrs. Phil Greeneway 

NECROLOGY 

Services for Mrs. Hans Larsen, 26, the former Karol 
Karner of Stevens Point, were held in Rawlins, Wyoming. A 
victim of leukemia, she was hospitalized only a week. 

Elaine Wysocki, 21, Mosinee, died of injuries received 
in a traffic accident. She attended Alverno College for two 
years after which she enrolled at Central State College. 

The many friends among the faculty and students ot 
Central State College were saddened by the untimely death 
of Lawrence Davis . He had served on the Service Staff of 
the college for many years and during this time had made 
many friends. He was buriE'Ci at Granton on Saturday, Oct. 5, 

IMPORTANT 

When you have read your copy of the Alumni News, 
won't you pass it along to another CSC graduate who may 
not as yet have renewed his membership. This may en­
courage his doing so ! 

TO ALL ALUMNI - - - - - - - WHAT YOU CAN DO 

There are thing-s we feel our alumni can do to assist 
Central State in finding the right kinds of young people. 
The opinions of our alumni have a great influence upon the 
thinking of high school young people when they begin to 
think about going to a college. 

- - THINK CSC - - - - - TALK CSC 



APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP 

Marjorie Kerst 
Wisconsin State College 
Stevens Point, Wis. 

Here is my $1.00 for dues. for 
1957. Make check payable to 
CSC Alumni Association. 

Name ··· ··· ···· ·· ········· ········· ···· ······ ··· ··· ················· ········ ··· ·· ····· -···· ···· ··· ··················· ·········· · 

Division & Year ......... ........... ................................. .. .. ............. ......... ....... ................. . 

Street ......... .... ........ ....... ...... ... ..... .. ...... ............. ............ ....... ... ...... ...... .... .. ........ .. ........ . 

City .... .... ....................... ...... ..... ..... ... ................ ........ ........... .... .. .... ... ........................ .. . . 

·-----------------------------------------------------------
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